
Rte. 108 Corridor Study Committee 
Meeting Minutes 

December 29, 2016  
Municipal Center, Selectmen’s Meeting Room 

10 Bunker Hill Avenue 
7:00 pm 

 
Members Present:  Lucy Cushman  Maria Stowell 
    Roger Groux   Nathan Merrill 
    Norton Newborn 
    Joseph Lovejoy, Selectmen’s Representative 
Members Absent:   Melissa Currier 
 
Staff Present:    Paul Deschaine, Town Administrator 
    Tavis Austin, Town Planner 
 
Selectman Lovejoy called the meeting to order at 7:06 pm. 
   
NEW BUSINESS 
 
This was the initial member meeting of this newly established committee.  Each of the 
committee and staff members present were invited to introduce themselves and indicate 
their reason(s) for accepting membership on the committee. 
 
A notebook containing the Selectmen’s charge to the committee, a copy of NH Title VI 
section 91-A as well as historical data concerning the Gateway, was distributed to each 
committee member.  The Selectmen’s charge was discussed in some detail.  Mr. 
Deschaine led a detailed discussion concerning the committee’s responsibilities 
pursuant to section 91-A, the so-called “right to know” statute. 
 
The committee members agreed to review the data contained in the notebook, and to 
raise issues or questions for discussion at our next meeting.  The members were also 
charged with the requirement to nominate a committee chairperson and secretary at the 
next meeting. 
 
Mr. Lovejoy agreed to obtain tax assessment data as well as ownership data relative to 
properties within the Gateway District.   
 
The next committee meeting dates will be February 2nd and February 23rd, 2017. 
 
At 8:55 pm Mr. Lovejoy made a motion to adjourn, Mr. Groux seconded, the motion 
passed. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Joseph Lovejoy 


